
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

By Clare Lock, Hadleigh Show Director 
 

The planning and preparations for this ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎƘƻǿ 

are well underway and Stewards replies are flooding 
in!!  If you are stewarding and have a burning desire 
to work in a specific area or be moved from 
ǎƻƳŜǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŦŜŜƭ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ΨǎǘǳŎƪΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΣ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜǎƛǘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ǎŜŜ 
what we can do to accommodate any special 
requests! 
 

Marquee Movements! 
Having completed the trade stand layout I am very 
excited about the changes for the 2013 show.  
One of the most significant of which is the move of 
the FOOD HALL!!   
 
This marquee has always been really popular but we 
have been unable to increase the size of it due the 
proximity to some rather large trees! However, for 
2013 the Food Hall has been moved near to the Main 
Entrance from Car Park 1, close to the rear of the 
VPs/Members Marquee.   
 
We have also split the Local Demonstration marquee 
ƛƴǘƻ ǘǿƻ ǎŜǇŀǊŀǘŜ ŀǊŜŀǎ ǎƻ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƛƴƪŜŘ ŀ ΨCookery 
DemonstrationΩ ŀǊŜŀ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƻŘ Ƙŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ŀ ΨCraft 
DemonstrationΩ ǘŜƴǘΣ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ wǳǊŀƭ /ǊŀŦǘ 
marquee.  We are still seeking some craft 
demonstrators so if you happen to know anyone or 
have any ideas of people to approach please get in 
touch 
 
The Art Tent has moved, taking the place of where 
ǘƘŜ CƻƻŘ Iŀƭƭ ǿŀǎΣ ŀƴŘ L ƎŀǘƘŜǊ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀƴ 
excellent response from potential exhibitors in here! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Members Area: 
As explained before, the ±tΩǎκaŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜŀ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ 
improved with a larger area and a different style of 
marquee allowing more space inside, including 
window frontage to the Grand Ring, and additional 
inside seatingΧarticle continues on page 2  
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I am very pleased to say that we will be having Ian 
Dickson of Prestige Bars supplying a delicious variety 
of hot and cold food throughout the day at very 
reasonable prices.  More information on this is 
contained in the ƳŀƛƭƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΧso 
ΨIƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ tƛŎƴƛŎΩ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŜ has to offer before 
you slave over the sandwiches! 
 

Ring Events: 
The Jason Smyth Adrenalin Tour is booked and ready 
to thrill the crowds with their amazing display and we 
also have the East Anglian Fire Rescue doing a couple 
ƻŦ ΨƘƻǘΩ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅǎΦ ¢he Flying Fergies will be wowing the 
crowds with their Tractor Display team, along with the 
Falconry, Ferrets, Dog & Duck Show to mention just a 
few! 
 
!ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ Ψ/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴǎ 
9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ !ǊŜŀΩ which will host the fantastic Richard 
Savoury Sheep Show, the Schools Art Marquee, the 
animal petting area from Totally Farm Animals and 
some great trade stands with things to interest 
children including Hollow Trees Farm Shop.   
 

Family Ties: 
As you know my theme this year is Families and 
Farming ŀƴŘ LΩƳ Ǌeally trying to get the youngsters  
involved in the showground.  This year we will be 
ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ Ψ/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ tŀǎǎǇƻǊǘΩ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 
ǘƻ ǾŀǊƛƻǳǎ ǎǘŀƴŘǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ {Ƙƻǿ ŀƴŘ ƻƴŎŜ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ 
completed their passport they will be able to collect a 
ΨDƻƻŘȅ .ŀƎΩΦ  L ǎƘŀƭƭ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴƛŜǎ ǎƘƻǊǘƭȅ 
requesting goodies and promotional items, if this is of 
interest to you or you know anyone who may wish to 
put something in the bag, please contact me. 
 
The amazing LAND TRAIN has been booked ς I am 
very excited about this although I imagine it will be 
too full for me to get a ridŜ ƻƴΧbut I will do my best!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PIC: Land Train- www.thelandtrain.co.uk 

Make sure you look out for the Farm Animal Bus 
Stops which will be conveniently located around the 
showground to save your feet and give you a leisurely 
ride around the show. 
 

Livestock: 
The cattle lines are being redesigned to better 
accommodate the stock, the visitors and comply while 
Health & Safety requirements. After many years the 
ΨDǳŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ²ŜƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ǳƭƭƻŎƪΩ is back ς ŀǎ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ 
see from your enclosed Car Mirror Hanger! 
 
Please start hoping and praying for the weather to 
improve, so the daffodils can make an appearance 
and the showground can dry up for a, sunny and 
warm Spring day on 18th May!  
 
I do hope that you will all be able to join us for the 
174th Hadleigh show and that you have a very 
ŜƴƧƻȅŀōƭŜ ŘŀȅΦ  !ǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳΩŘ 
like to see or have any comments at all please email 
me at clarelock@googlemail.com...I will be very 
pleased to hear from you and will always try to 
accommodate constructive suggestions! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

YOUR SHOW NEEDS YOU! 
Our successful show is completely dependent on all the wonderful 
volunteers that come forward each year to help. Without your 
ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ 
 
²ŜΩǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǿΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀƎŜŘ мсҌ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǊ 
get involved in anyway please contact us: 
 

Email: secretary@hadleighshow.co.uk Call: 07971 107644 

mailto:secretary@hadleighshow.co.uk


By Nicola Curry, Chairman of the H.F.A.A
 
The weather (until recently) has had a distinctively 
wintery feel to it and the Twitter sphere is full of 
frustrated farmers unable to get the remainder of 
their land drilled up because of the wet, so it is good 
to be able to start looking ahead to May and the next 
Hadleigh Show.  
 
In early March the judges met to pick the picture to be 
the catalogue cover from work submitted by our local 
primary schools. We have plenty of talented young 
artists in the Hadleigh area so the judging was quite a 
challenge, but I know you will all like the winning 
drawing by Poppy Bennett aged 10 of Hadleigh 
Community Primary School- you can see winning 
design on page 4.  
 
¢ƘŜ {Ƙƻǿ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ƭŜŘ ōȅ /ƭŀǊŜ [ƻŎƪΣ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
Show Director, have combined new ideas with the old 
favourites to put together an exciting programme for 
ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŦƻŎǳǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ Families 
and Farming. The Hadleigh Show has a well-deserved 
reputation as great day out for all the family and for 
offering superb value for money and now tickets can 
be booked in advance onƭƛƴŜ ƛǘ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ōŜ ŜŀǎƛŜǊ ǘƻ 
come along. Clare tells you all about the plans for the 
Show on page 1 & 2. 
 
The schools tent is growing again. Cathy Leney and 
the Schools Committee have brought together what is 
ƴƻǿ ŀ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀǊŜŀ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƴƻǿ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ 
live animals for the children to see and touch. 
Educating our children about farming and food is part 
of the vital work carried out by the Show but there is 
more to this than just food.  
 
Farming and its related industries offer a great career 
opportunity for our young people with a wide range 
of skills required including engineering, computer 
technology and science. A new apprenticeship scheme 

called EDGE www.edgeapprenticeships.org has 
just started for 16 to 18 year olds for Suffolk and 
Norfolk. In the next 10 years 25% of the 50,000 strong 
workforce in agriculture in the East of England will 
retire, that is a lot of vacancies for which we need to 
train up a new, young workforce. 
 
Things are changing in the way we have to 
administrate the Show too, the red tape brigade have  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PIC: Catalogue judging with Rebecca English, Debbie 
Roblin, Cathy Leney and Andrew Macdonald 
 
turned their focus on agricultural shows creating a raft 
of forms to fill standards to comply with and meetings 
to attend. I am very grateful to all those who have 
dealt with this so that the rest of us can relax and 
enjoy ourselves. I look forward to seeing you all on 
Show Day, the 18thMay. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

9ŘƛǘƻǊǎ bƻǘŜǎΧWe welcome news, ideas, photos etc. for inclusion in future editions. Contact us by 
Email: editor@hadleighshow.co.uk  Post: PO Box 3, Hadleigh, Suffolk, IP7 5QZ  Phone: 07971 107644  
Please note: anything in this publication is the personal view of the HFAA Social Committee. Sometimes, snippets are included 
from other sources of general interest. 
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By Cathy Leney, Chairman of the H.F.A.A Schools 
Liaison Committee & Member of the H.F.A.A 
Executive Committee 
 
A warm welcome awaited the Judges of the Hadleigh 
Show Catalogue cover competition at Hintlesham 
Golf Club on a snowy March evening.  
 
Over 200 entries had been received from 9 local 
ǇǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴΣ ǿƛǘƘ 
children between the ages of 4 and 11 submitting 
colourful and creative pictures on the theme of 
ΨSpring at the Hadleigh ShowΩ.  
 
The judges for the 2013 competition were Mr Andrew 
Macdonald (Head Teacher of Langham Primary 
School), Mrs Nicola Currie (Chairman of Hadleigh 
Farmers Agricultural Association), Dr Rebecca English 
(Member of the H.F.A.A Schools Liaison Committee) 
and Mrs Debbie Roblin of Hintlesham Golf Club.  
 
The judges eventually chose a colourful entry from 
Poppy Bennett of Hadleigh Community Primary School 
as the winner. Poppy is lucky enough to win a family 
ticket to the Show, with 30 runners up all winning 
childrens tickets. The winning entry will soon be seen 
on the front cover of the show programme and the 
runners up will all be on display in the Education Tent 
on show day.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
PIC: Poppy BennettΩs winning catalogue cover 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

άWe were thrilled with the number of entries and the art work was particularly colourful this 

year. We feel that the winning design accurately caught the family atmosphere of the 

Hadleigh Showέ HFAA Schools liaison officer, Mrs Julie Girling 

Dates for Your Diary  
 

18
th

 May 2013 

174
th

 Hadleigh Show 
 

23
rd

 May 2013 

Head Stewardsô Post Show Meeting 
7:30 at The Queens Head, Lower Layham 

 

3
rd

 June 2013 

Members & Guests Clay Pigeon Shoot 
 

 

19
th

 June 2013 
Golf Day at Hintlesham Golf Club 

 

28
th

 June 2013 
Summer Party 

 

6
th

 November 2013 

Annual Dinner 
 

18
th

 November 2013 

Annual General Meeting 
 

Please see website or programme for further details 

www.hadleighshow.co.uk 
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Where Might Science, Technology & 
an Understanding Take Us?- A Talk by 

David Gardener 
Written by Dr Rebecca English, member of the H.F.A.A 
Executive, Schools Liaison and Social Committees 
 
On 7th January 2013 David Gardner, CEO of the Royal 
Agricultural Society of England (RASE), met with a 
group of more than 30 HFAA members to give a talk 
on technologies that will transform agriculture 
between now and 2050. 
 
David described how we are on a cusp of a second 
Green Revolution, with advances in agriculture over 
the next 40 years likely to have a similar dramatic 
effect on farming as we know it today, possibly as 
substantial as during the first Green Revolution (1940-
70s). RASE has a knowledge transfer initiative and 
seeks to act as a contact between the world of 
innovation and farmers, enabling quicker adoption of 
technologies. 
 
GM (genetically modified) crops have been a 
contentious issue in the UK and David explained how 
politicians are now testing the waters of public 
feelings about allowing GM crops to be commercially 
grown in the UK.  
 

 
 
Farming Matters- A Talk by Guy Smith 
Written by Chris Partridge, member of the H.F.A.A 
Executive Committee and Chairman of H.F.A.A Social 
Committee 
 
Farming matters was the deliberately open title 
given to this talk by Mr Guy Smith who Farms in the 
Clacton and St Osyth area of North East Essex. This 
was an expertly delivered talk without the use of 
notes (and nearly without use of a projector) 
enjoyed by the 30 or so members present.   
 
Guy started   by comparing the Hadleigh and Tendring 
Shows and claiming that they were both the best one 
day events in their respective counties!  He 
commented on the importance of educating the 
public and the good work that Hadleigh Farmers club 
and the show are doing in this respect. 
 
A theme of the talk was the benefit of learning from 
history and Guy discussed the Farming recession of 
the nineteen twenties and thirties which was in part  

Much research is being conducted into GM crops with 
consumer benefits, such as developing tomatoes with 
higher antioxidant levels and oil seed rape with long 
chain omega 3 fatty acids that provide health benefits 
to consumers. Agronomic traits such as crops with 
improved disease and insect tolerances are being 
developed and bigger and more complicated projects 
to introduce nitrogen-fixing or C4-photosynthesis 
pathways into cereals and other crops to increase 
productivity are underway. 
 
Technological advances in Engineering have already 
had a big impact on farming methods and will 
continue to do so. Precision livestock farming with 
sensors on or in animals will allow farmers to better 
monitor and care for their livestock. Robots are being 
developed to harvest labour intensive crops such as 
apples, strawberries and asparagus, and are already 
utilized in applications such as milking. A driver-less 
tractor system is technologically very close to market, 
but David suggested the HSE, insurers etc. may throw 
a stone in the works to a 2014 release. 
 
Soil science is another area, where advances in 
technology and manipulation of the physical, chemical 
and biological factors of soils may increase food 
production. 
 
David provided the audience with RASE membership 
application forms. Further information about RASE 
and membership details can be found at their 

website: www.rase.org.uk 
 
 
 
caused by cheap subsidised imports from Europe.   
The war years brought home the need for home 
produced food and this was encouraged by the 
ΨǇƭƻǳƎƘ ƛǘ ǳǇΩ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴ ǿƘŜƴ ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǇŀƛŘ ϻм 
per acre in 1939 to bring unproductive land into use. 
 
Guy commented  that generally speaking farmers 
have become much better at publicising the industry 
in recent years with the exception of inner city areas, 
and that the proposed Farming in the Park event 
planned for 2013 had been an attempt to address 
this.  Unfortunately Hyde Park, the planned venue for 
this event had fallen through.  It is  hoped that the 
Olympic Park now named the Queen Elizabeth Park 
might be used for such an event at some point in the 
future. 
 
Mr Smith then talked about his own farm which he 
claims to be the driest farm in England, however he 
takes pleasure in growing high quality milling wheat 
and even in the very wet summer of 2012 it had done 
well. Farming on the edge of Little Clacton creates its 

http://www.rase.org.uk/


own challenges with the public but Guy emphasised 
the need to educate and tolerate them aided by the 
use of well managed field margins as part of the 
Higher Level (environment) Scheme (HLS).  He also 
commented that many breeds of birds had benefited 
from such schemes but that the RSPB had a vested 
interest in pedalling bad news stories and rarely told 
the good ones! 
 
 

LIFE ON THE ICE- A Talk by Neil 
Cobbett 
Written by Debbie Wills, H.F.A.A Assistant Secretary 
and Member of H.F.A.A Social Committee 
 
The final winter meeting for 2013 on March 4th was 
an exceptionally interesting and informative talk by 
Neil Cobbett about his life working as a research 
engineer with the British Antartic Survey team.  He 
gave over 50 HFAA members an overview of what it 
is like living in the Antartic for months at a time and 
showed us slides and videos of various aspects of 
coping with such a harsh environment. 
 
He explained that the typical research going on down 
there is into climate change, space weather and 
measuring the ozone layer.  Neil is actually a radar 
engineer and spent his time in the Antartic studying 
what effect solar storms have on satellites all around 
the world. 
 
²Ŝ ƭŜŀǊƴǘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ Ψ!ƴǘŀǊǘƛŎ ŦŀŎǘǎΩ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƛŎŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ 
is 2 to 5 km thick and is constantly moving and he can 
confirm it is melting at quite an alarming rate! There 
are no polar bears there but lots of penguins and 
leopard seals, and that temperatures can go down to 
as far as -55deg ς and it is often so cold your eyelids 
stick to your eyes as the water in your eyes freezes! 
 
He showed us photographs and explained the role of 
the supply and research ships and the small planes 
that ferry supplies and people on field trips all around 
the region, as well as the land vehicles that are used in 
the day to day running of the bases out there. 
 
Neil then gave us a brief history of all the Halley bases 
built on the Antartic ice from 1956 and showed slides 
of their different constructions ς all of them 
eventually get buried by snow and have to be 
abandoned after a few years.  The newest base is 
Halley 6 which has only recently become operational.   
IŀƭƭŜȅ с ƛǎ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǇ ƻŦ у ΨǎǇŀŎŜ ŀƎŜΩ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƳƻŘǳƭŜǎ 
all accommodating different operational departments 
and living quarters for the scientists and support staff.   
 

Towards the end of the meeting there was a 
discussion about GM crops and Guy put forward the 
view that we could only move forward with this 
excellent technology if and when the majority of the 
public support it.  He commented on the absurdity of 
not being allowed to grow GM crops while at the 
same time feeding GM soya to his cows! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PIC ABOVE: H.F.A.A 
Members enjoying 
bŜƛƭΩǎ ǘŀƭƪΦ 
 
PIC RIGHT: Tim 
Partridge modelling 
some Antartic clothing 
and making friends 
with a penguin 
 
The innovative 
construction of the 
modules has been 
designed to overcome the problem of the 
accumulation of snow by being built on hydraulic legs 
which are jacked up annually as the snow builds up.  
Also as the ice moves about 400 metres a year, 
another reason for abandoning the bases in the past 
because this movement would leave the buildings in a 
dangerous position, these buildings are moveable. 
Neil showed a video of how they move the modules 
by skis attached to the hydraulic leg and drag each 
one to a new location. 
 
It was an excellent insight into the work that goes on 
in the Antartic and the practicalities of living in 
freezing and remote environment. You could tell how 
interesting people had found the talk by the number 
of questions that Neil was asked afterwards!   
 
 

 

 


